Agenda 7.5



NORTH DAKOTA BOARD OF NURSING

919 S 7th St., Suite 504, Bismarck, ND 58504-5881 Telephone: (701) 328-9777 Fax: (701) 328-9785 Web Site Address: http://www.ndbon.org

Workplace Impairment Program: (701) 328-9783

April 12, 2012

Mr. John Walstad Code Revisor North Dakota Legislative Council State Capitol 600 East Boulevard, 2nd Floor Bismarck, ND 58505-0360

Dear Mr. Walstad,

The Notice of Intent to adopt Administrative Rules and copy of the proposed rules are enclosed as required by N.D.C.C. § 28-32-10(1).

Sincerely,

Constance Kalanek, RN

Constance Kalanek

Executive Director

Enclosures



NORTH DAKOTA BOARD OF NURSING

919 S 7th St., Suite 504, Bismarck, ND 58504-5881 Telephone: (701) 328-9777 Fax: (701) 328-9785 Web Site Address: http://www.ndbon.org

Workplace Impairment Program: (701) 328-9783

NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT, AMEND OR REPEAL ADMINISTRATIVE RULES

TAKE NOTICE that the North Dakota Board of Nursing will hold a public hearing to address proposed amendments of North Dakota Administrative Code title 54. The hearing will be:

May 17, 2012 1:30 PM at the North Dakota Board of Nursing, 919 South Seventh Street, Suite 504 Bismarck, North Dakota.

The proposed amendment of the following Title 54 Board of Nursing:

NDAC Chapter 54-01-05 Renewal of License: 54-02-05-03. Renewal fees.

NDAC Chapter 54-02-06. Licensure by Endorsement: 54-02-06-01(2). Application and fee for license by endorsement.

The purpose of the amendment is to increase the licensure fees for RNs and LPNs to support the North Dakota Center for Nursing. The proposed rules are expected to have an impact on the regulated community in excess of \$50,000.

The proposed rules may be reviewed at the office of the North Dakota Board of Nursing, 919 S 7th St., Suite 504, Bismarck ND 58504-5881. A copy of the proposed rules may be requested by writing the above address or calling (701) 328-9777. The proposed rules will be available on the ND Board of Nursing Website at www.ndbon.org. Written or oral comments on the proposed rules sent to the above address or the contact us section of the website and received by May 30, 2012, the date the comment period closes, will be fully considered.

If you plan to attend the public hearing and will need special facilities or assistance relating to a disability, please contact the North Dakota Board of Nursing at the above phone number or address at least one week prior to the public hearing.

Dated this 11th day of April 2012. Constance B. Kalanek, RN Executive Director